

# Bobcat News

New Boston Central School 15 Central School Road New Boston, NH 03070 Fax: (603) 487-2215

(603) 487-2211

June 1, 2017

## **SCHOOL NEWS:**

## **Memorial Day Program:**

A big thank you to Sam Gorton, Julie Lamontagne and the Readiness Class for hosting the Veterans Day breakfast this past Monday. The students served about 25 veterans!

# **Attention All Strings Parents:**

Johnson Strings will be having a **pick-up day** for the end of the year on **June 6**<sup>th</sup>. Please drop off your instrument with Mr. Saunders before that date if you would like to return it for the summer.

**New Boston Support Staff Association Fundraiser:** 

For your convenience, an **Ecosmith collection bin** is now available in the **gym parking lot at NBCS**. Please place your unused clothing, outdoor apparel, footwear, accessories (hats, scarves, purses, backpacks, tote bags), linens, and curtains into our new bin! The New Boston Support Staff Association will direct all proceeds toward their **annual college scholarship(s)**. The plan is to keep this bin indefinitely. We hope you will make it your #1 drop off spot! \*Bagging your items in large, plastic bags that you can tie are best.\* Thank you!

# **School Board Meetings:**

The next School Board Meetings will be held Wednesday, June 7<sup>th</sup> with a School Board Retreat on Wednesday, June 21<sup>st</sup> at 6:30 pm in the library.

## **PTA NEWS:**

# PTA President Opening for 2017-2018 School Year:

The PTA is seeking a volunteer to fulfill the position of President for the 2017/2018 school year. Please contact the PTA if you are interested and/or for more information at nbcspta@gmail.com.

There will be a **special PTA meeting** on **Wednesday**, **June 14th at 7:00 pm** in the Library.

## **School Store:**

The school store **will remain open** on Thursdays from 7:30-8:00 am in the Art room (3RD THROUGH 6TH GRADES ONLY) **until supplies run out.** Thank you for supporting the school store- it has been a great success!

# Personalized Labels:

Are your kids missing gloves, hats or sweatshirts? How about missing water bottles? Are you preparing your child for summer camp? LABEL THEM with NAME BUBBLES! Check out the variety of personalized labels

# your family can order. Click on

https://fundraising.namebubbles.com/campaigns/71320/stor e?fundraiser\_id=284081. 20% of all proceeds go to NBCS PTA program. Thank you!

## Yearbooks:

Yearbooks will arrive near the end of school. They are now available on a first come, first served basis. To have your name added to a list, please send in a note to your child's classroom, attn: PTA Yearbook Club with your child's name, teacher, and \$20 per book price, or contact the Yearbook Club at nbcsptayearbook@gmail.com.

# PTA 5K (previously "Kickoff to Summer 5K"):

The PTA is hard at work planning our annual 5K race. This year's race will take place in the fall; there will be no race in June. Enjoy the beautiful fall foliage while supporting the school! More details to come regarding date and route.

# **Amazon Shopping:**

A reminder that a percentage of sales from purchases on Amazon goes to the PTA to help fund programs for our school. Use the following link each time you shop, whether it be for gifts or everyday shopping:

http://www.teacherweb.com/NH/NewBostonCentralSch ool/PTA/apt1.aspx (also found on the PTA page on NBCS website). Your support is appreciated!

A SPECIAL PTA Meeting will be held JUNE 14<sup>TH</sup> in the LIBRARY at 7:00 pm to elect and PTA Board Members for the 2017-18 school year. For those wishing to contact the NBCS PTA officers please email us at <a href="mailto:nbcspta@gmail.com">nbcspta@gmail.com</a>.

# **RECREATION NEWS:**

**Registration** is currently open for **Camp Coolio**, **Zengevity**, **Archery and our Barre program**. Register for our **summer soccer camp** (age 3-12) at www.challengersports.com by June 2<sup>nd</sup> for the free jersey offer. Register for our **summer softball camp** (age 7-14) at www.yeatmanelite.com.

Summer concerts on the common will be on Tuesday evenings at 6:00 pm starting June 27<sup>th</sup>. The concert schedule is on the Recreation website.

The Recreation Department is currently accepting applications to hire After School Counselors, After School Assistant Director and a Gymnastics Director/Instructor for next school year. Contact Mike or Sheri at the Recreation Office for more information.

#### **COMMUNITY NEWS:**

# **Little People's Depot:**

We have **openings in both the 3 and 4-year-old classrooms** for the 2017-18 school year. Please visit our website Little Peoples Depot for additional information.

# **CLIFFORD R. NYQUIST DUCK RACE:**

Join us for the 13<sup>th</sup> Annual Clifford R. Nyquist Duck Race on **Sunday, June 4<sup>th</sup> at 12:00 pm on the town common.** There will be a **\$1,000 GRAND PRIZE** and fun and games for all ages. We will have \$.50 games including bottle toss, balloon darts and ping pong toss. A roped off kiddie area with bean bag toss, fishing for ducks and putt putt golf, a bouncy house and free face painting. Enjoy great food from New Boston Pizza!

Don't miss out on the fun! Adopt a rubber duck and watch it glide down the river. You may just be a Lucky Duck and win one of our many great prizes.

Single Duck \$5 - 6-Quack \$25

The ducks will set sail at 2:00 pm. between the Tavern and Parker's on Mill Street and end at the Depot Street Bridge.

## **Tri-Town United Travel Soccer Tryouts:**

Tri-Town United Travel Soccer will be conducting **tryouts** for the upcoming **fall 2017 and spring 2018 seasons** on **Tuesday, June 20<sup>th</sup> and Thursday, June 22<sup>nd</sup>** from **5:30-7:00 pm at Sarette field** (2 Louis Street in Pinardville). Tryouts are open to girls and boys born between 2004 and 2010 and there are no residency requirements to participate. Preregister for tryouts for free at

https://www.gotsport.com/asp/application/reg/?ProgramID =60158. Please arrive at the field read to play with cleats, shin guards, proper clothing, water and a soccer ball. No Tri-Town apparel may be worn during tryouts. Check in begins at 5:30 pm with tryouts beginning at 6:00 pm. Please visit wwwtritowntravelsoccer.com for more info.

# **CURIOUS ABOUT 6TH GRADE CAMP?**

The **Sargent Center in Hancock, NH** is holding a **Community Open House on Saturday, June 3**<sup>rd</sup>, from **1:00-4:00 pm**. This is where our 6th graders go to camp every May. Explore the campus, scale the climbing wall, canoe or kayak the pond! Free, and no pre-registration required. For more information call 525-3311 or go to http://www.friendsofsargent.org/news7.html.

### Whipple Free Library:

"Build A Better World!" is open to children from age 3 to grade 6. We have planned programs to keep children reading and learning all summer long. Registration begins on Wednesday, June 14<sup>th</sup>. Children in grades 1 to 6 can join a "Build Team" to keep track of their reading. Children ages 3 - 5 can register for the "Blazin' Bulldozers Read-To-Me" program with an adult partner. Children have the choice to complete the program by August 7<sup>th</sup> or by August 30<sup>th</sup> in order to receive a certificate and prizes. All of the readers who finish will get to put their name on a special banner which will be presented to NBCS on the first day of school! For a complete schedule of events and more information about the program, please

**come to the library the week of June 14<sup>th</sup>.** Babies and toddlers may also take part in summer reading when they join the "Little Loaders" Read-To-Me" program with an adult partner! All programs are free of charge and open to children of all abilities. *Readers Make a Difference!* 

**Kick-Off Event -** On **Wednesday, June 21**<sup>st</sup> at 6:30 pm in the New Boston Central School gym, the Library will host their summer reading kick-off event with **Steve Corning Entertainment.** Join us for an extraordinary performance that will have you laughing out loud and perched on the very edge of your seat. This is a free event and open to all ages. Don't miss this wonderful show!

**Parent Volunteers** – Join the fun! Come on down and sign up to help with the summer reading program.

Youth Librarians – We are still looking for a few young people age 14 and up who would like to volunteer at the Library this summer. Training is required as well as a NH Youth Employment certificate and parental permission. If interested, please call or stop by the library before June 9<sup>th</sup>. Summer Reading for "YA" Readers – Summer reading fun for youth entering grade 7 and up. Sign up and enjoy great "Teen" nights. Registration will begin on June 14<sup>th</sup>. Read books and/or attend programs to earn raffle tickets. Raffles are weekly at the "Teen" events. We have some wonderful programs planned including a trip to Canobie Lake Park, co-sponsored by the Recreation Dept. Come check us out and bring your friends!

**Chess for Everyone** - Every Monday, 3:00 to 5:00 pm, starting June 12<sup>th</sup>.

For more information on all of the above, contact Barbara at 487-3391, or email balloubarb@yahoo.com.













# **DATES TO REMEMBER:**

6/7	4th Grade Field Trip, Flume, 8:30-4:30
6/7	School Board Meeting, 6:30
6/9	Kindergarten Field Day
6/9	3 <sup>rd</sup> Grade Field Trip, Whale Watch,
	8:15-4:00
6/12	2 <sup>nd</sup> Grade Field Trip, Squam Lake,
	Science Center, 8:30-4:00
6/13	Field Day, 8:00-12:00
6/13	School BBQ
6/14	Rain Date for Field Day
6/15	R/1 Field Trip, Odiorne Point, 8:15-
	3:30
6/16	Awards Ceremony, Gym, 8:30
6/16	6th Grade Promotional Exercises, Gym,
	5:00
6/19	6th Grade to Friendly Beaver, Last Day
	for 6 <sup>th</sup> Grade
6/20	LAST DAY OF SCHOOL, Early
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

Release, 12:00